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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit to 

demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship, disci-

pleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th and 

Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and world 

in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

SUNDAY SCHEDULE

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church 

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to Kristine Seals at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

Cover photo: Kids' Games 2018. Photo taken by Dave Streit

8:00a

9:00a 

10:00a 

Communion Service 
Located in McKee Chapel

Christian Education Hour 
Programming for all ages

Summer Worship 
Located in the Sanctuary

frontdesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org
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Rev. L. John Gable

Pastoral Reflection
Sabbath-Keeping: Praying and Playing

Dear Friends, 

This morning, I was sorting through my office looking for materials I want to take 

on study leave with me next week. (By the time you read this I will have gone 

and returned again.)  As I do each year, not only do I gather materials for sermon 

planning, but I also scan the bookshelves in my office in search of books I want to 

take with me; some which are new to me, others which I’ve read before and want 

to revisit.

One of the books I just tossed in my bag is by Pastor Eugene Peterson, the same 

fellow who wrote The Message. The book I am taking with me is titled Working 

the Angles: The Shape of Pastoral Integrity. Nearly every pastor that I know has it 

on their short list of books, and it is one I’ve read several times and want to read 

again.

While Working the Angles is written primarily for pastors, intended to help us 

claim and reclaim our primary calling, it also offers good guidance for all of us in 

the Christian life.

As I was scanning the book, I happened to open it to a section where he writes 

about the importance of “keeping the Sabbath.” He reminds us that while 

“keeping the Sabbath” is of high priority for us in our walk of faith, one of only 

Ten Commandments, the reason for keeping the Sabbath varies. In Exodus we 

are told that we are to keep the Sabbath because God kept the Sabbath on the 

seventh day of creation (Exodus 20:8-11). In Deuteronomy we are given a different 

reason as to why we should keep the Sabbath - because we are people, not 

slaves, not machines or work units or beasts of burden (Deuteronomy 5:15). As 

Peterson puts it, “our ancestors went 400 years without a vacation or a day off.”

“The two Biblical reasons for Sabbath-keeping develop into parallel Sabbath 

activities of praying and playing. The Exodus reason directs us to the 

contemplation of God, which becomes prayer. The Deuteronomy reason directs 

us to social leisure, which becomes play.  Praying and playing are deeply 

congruent with each other and John Calvin filled his Sabbath with both. His 

reputation for humorless austerity doesn’t prepare us for the facts: he led his 

congregation in prayers in the morning and in the afternoon he went among the 

people of Geneva and played skittles. In our own time the poet W. H. Auden was 

alarmed that we are losing two of our most precious qualities, the ability to laugh 

heartily and the ability to pray, and he pleaded on behalf of a sane world for 

better prayer and better play.”  (Peterson, p. 49, 52.)

As we enter into the summer months that invite a welcomed change of pace and 

perhaps, some time away, I encourage you to “keep the Sabbath” wherever you 

go and whatever you do.

May God bless you with times of good prayer and good play.

See you in worship.
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Preaching Schedule Weekly Bible Readings
Matthew 7:1-7
Romans 14:1-12
“Agreeing Not to Agree, Agreeably”
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

I Corinthians 12:12-26
Romans 14:13-15:6
“What I Do Matters . . . To You”
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Romans 15:7-21
Rev. Oscar Clavel, preaching

James 4:13-17
Romans 15:22-33
“Want to Hear God Laugh?”
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Romans 15:1-27
“One Last Word”
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

1

8 

15

22

29

2 Samuel 1:1, 17-27
Psalm 130
2 Corinthians 8:7-15
Mark 5:21-43

2 Samuel 5:1-5, 9-10
Psalm 48
2 Corinthians 12:2-10
Mark 6:1-13

2 Samuel 6:1-5, 12b-19
Psalm 24
Ephesians 1:3-14
Mark 6:14-29

2 Samuel 7:1-14a
Psalm 89:20-37
Ephesians 2:11-22
Mark 6:30-34, 53-56

2 Samuel 11:1-15
Psalm 14
Ephesians 3:14-21
John 6:1-21
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15

22

29

July 2018

July Event Schedule
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9

14

20

21

23

28

11:30a

10:00a

6:00p

10:30a

6:00p

7:30a

7:00p

10:00a

10:00a

10:00a

7:00p

9:00a

9:00a

SMS 2018 Meeting

Office Closed - July 4th 

Holiday

Fresh Stop Produce

Tab Jams

Gracious Gifts Meeting

Food Access Task Force 

Meeting

Deacons' Golf Outing

Rhythms of the World 

Parents' Meeting

Fresh Stop Produce

Symposium Choir Rehearsal

Cultural Arts Camp

Recreation Committee

Missions Committee 

Rummage Sale

Children's Musical 

Rehearsal	

SUN

MON

TUE

WED

FRI

SAT

MWF

4:00p

5:00p

6:30p

6:45p

6:30p

9:30a

12:30p

6:00p

6:00p

6:30p

6:30p

6:30p

7:00p

8:00a

11:00a

Tab Soccer

IMPACT Youth Group

Cub Scout Pack

Boy Scout Troop 72

Prayer Ministry

Pastors’ Bible Study Arts 

Academy Lessons Purls 

of Wisdom 

Wednesdays@Tab - Small 

Group Series

Parents' Study Children's 

Musical Reh 

Contemporary Service 

Music Reh

Circle of Hope

Men’s Bible Study

Tab’s Open Door

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st

1st

2nd

2nd

3rd

4th

2nd

4th

2nd

4th

HR Committee

Missions Committee

Facilities Committee 

Budget & Finance 

Children's Ministries 

Session Meeting 

Prayer Team Meeting

Congregational Life 

Deacons’ Meeting 

Media Committee

Ladies Quilting Group 

Ladies Quilting Group 

Purls of Wisdom 

Purls of Wisdom

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

23-27

MON

TUE

MON

TUE

TUE

TUE

WED

WED

SAT

SAT

5:00p

5:30p

5:30p

5:00p

  7:00p

7:00p

7:15p

5:30p

7:00p

7:00p

10:30a

10:00a

10:00a

10:00a
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Have you ever wondered who helps prepare the elements on communion 

Sunday? Meet Doug Conrads, a 36-year member of Tab who has volunteered 

to prepare communion for eleven years now, but that’s not all he does at Tab. 

The older of two children, Doug grew up in suburban Dayton. His family 

rarely attended church, but at the age of eight, after his grandfather passed 

away, he began to question his own mortality. His close neighborhood friend 

introduced him to Fairmont Presbyterian Church and showed him a Bible and 

a storybook he had earned for regular Sunday school attendance. Doug 

asked his parents if he could attend church and thus began his quest to learn 

more about Jesus. His fourth grade Sunday school teacher shared the Gospel, 

and Doug dedicated his life to Christ. He also earned his Bible and storybook 

that year which he displays in his home library.

Doug continued to be active at Fairmont through high school and eventually 

his own parents began attending church. They both accepted Christ as their 

Savior which gives him great comfort now that his parents have passed away. 

After high school, Doug attended Miami University near Cincinnati and 

became active in Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship where his faith continued 

to grow. 

Baptized as an infant, he decided to also be baptized as an adult. He credits 

this event as a pivotal moment cementing his relationship with Christ and 

surrendering to His Lordship. With a degree in classical Greek and minors in 

Latin and classical studies, he considered pastoral work. However, he never 

felt called into the ministry and describes himself as “a behind-the-scenes 

kind of guy.” With a passion for books, research, organization, information 

technology and computers, he found his niche and headed to Indiana 

University to pursue his Master of Library Science. 

So how did a young boy from the Dayton area end up in Indianapolis? Some 

might say “fate,” but Doug knows it was God. Taking a step of faith to leave 

his home in Dayton, he accepted a job at the Indiana State Library cataloging 

a vast array of materials in technical services. Last year he received a 

medallion for 40 years of service as a state employee, but he has no plans to 

retire.

For 36 years, Doug has volunteered for Indiana Voices by narrating books 

and publications for the visually handicapped. These digital recordings are 

sent all over the country, making Doug’s voice familiar to many.

Doug heard about Tab through their radio program “Good News from Tab.” After 

attending Second Reformed Presbyterian Church for seven years, he missed singing 

in a choir and felt a change was in order. So, in 1982, Doug joined Tab and the choir. 

In addition to preparing communion at Tab and singing in the choir, he plays in the bell 

choir, is part of the Prayer Team every Sunday at the 8:00a service, and serves on the 

Worship Committee, Community Life Committee and the Prayer Team subcommittee. 

He never married and feels God has given him the gift of singleness, a true gift that 

has allowed him to dedicate his life to serving Christ. Asked what he loves most about 

Tab he replied, “It is the feeling of family. Tab is my family.” And Tab is blessed to have 

such a faithful brother in Christ!

Meet Doug Conrads
Story by Paula Daum
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Spotlight
Get to Know Mansa Samlafo
Story by Paula Daum

pregnancy with a wide-variety of parenting support. Her 

daughter, Dromo, was born in July of 2015. In addition, 

Mansa was provided with guidance to help her find a new 

job that allowed for more effective use of her college 

education. You can see more of Mansa’s story in the 

Goodwill of Central and Southern Indiana Annual Report for 

2017-2018 at https://www.goodwillindy.org/wp-content/

uploads/2018/05/Annual-Report-2017-2018_final.pdf

Mansa received notification in late 2017 that she would 

receive her new Habitat home this year. Homeowner 

participation in this progress is a rigorous commitment. She  

is required to provide 130 hours of work in helping build her 

own home and work on homes for other recipients.  In 

addition, there are weekly classes for new homeowners, of 

which she is required to attend 10 classes. Mansa chuckles 

when she shares the new skills that she has learned along 

the way, such as how to “wrap a house,” install siding and 

even painting for the first time, which she loved!  

During the month of July the Missions Committee will host 

sign-ups for Tab members to help build Mansa and Dromo’s 

new home. Volunteers will be provided with free tickets to 

the State Fair for their workdays. Watch for more information 

in the bulletin and the weekly email communications.

While this new home is the beginning of a wonderful new 

chapter for Mansa and Dromo, there is even better news.  

After a very long process, Robert Darku received his VISA 

and will be joining his family in Indianapolis in late August. 

We look forward to welcoming Robert to Indianapolis and

to Tab!

For the past several years, Tab Community Ministries has 

supported local Habitat for Humanity home builds. While 

some have been in the Mapleton-Fall Creek neighborhood, 

we have also supported builds outside our neighborhood in 

support of “Greater Community” within the city of 

Indianapolis.

This year, the Missions Committee is especially excited to 

announce a very special opportunity in our partnership with 

Habitat. Mansa Samlafo, a Tab member since 2014, is one 

of the recipients of a new Habitat home. Each year Habitat 

offers the opportunity for participation in building new 

homes at the Indiana State Fair. Mansa’s new home will be 

one of the homes under construction during this year’s fair, 

and then her home will be moved to its permanent location 

at 3724 North Kenwood.

In talking with Mansa, her excitement for this opportunity is 

evident. Mansa, a native of Ghana, moved to Indianapolis in 

June of 2012. Her fiancé, Robert Darku, remained behind in 

Ghana at that time. In 2013, Mansa’s cousin, Deborah Amo, 

also moved from Ghana to Indianapolis. The cousins have 

shared rental housing for these past five years.  

In 2014, during a visit to Ghana, Mansa and Robert were 

married. Upon her return to Indianapolis, Mansa was 

delighted to learn that she was pregnant. While she had 

family support from Deborah during this time, Mansa also 

learned of a Goodwill program for first-time mothers called 

the Nurse-Family Partnership. Mansa was partnered with a 

registered nurse who assisted her throughout her 
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Tab Fellowship Soccer
Story by Jennifer Wirt

In 2009, two men from Tab discussed their shared love of soccer and lamented that while there were 

numerous soccer leagues for children and teens, there weren’t very many opportunities for adults to 

play. After that conversation, Pastor Oscar Clavel and Dave Kingsworthy decided to form an informal 

soccer group to provide adults a chance to enjoy a friendly soccer scrimmage each Sunday.  

That group began with 10 or 12 Tab members and has since grown into what’s now known as Tab 

Fellowship Soccer. The purpose of Tab Fellowship Soccer is to offer an opportunity for adults to have 

fellowship playing soccer in a Christian environment on a professional-caliber field.  

On any given Sunday, roughly 35 men, women and older teens, gather on Tab’s recreation field to 

play a friendly (but extremely competitive) game of soccer. What began as a 90-minute gathering 

is now three hours of warm-ups, scrimmages and full games overseen by commissioner Thomas 

Wirt under the umbrella of Tabernacle Recreation. While originally the group was made up primarily 

of Tab members, nowadays the group includes people from churches, schools and groups all over 

Indianapolis.  

Over the years, exchange students from Africa, the Middle East and England have participated as well. 

Several current players are alumni of Tab Recreation's soccer program. A number of Tab members 

are regular participants as well. Participants have at times joined up to play on indoor soccer teams 

together during the off-season. Tab Fellowship Soccer  also has a Facebook group with a lively 

message board, and the participants frequently bring friends to Tab on Sundays to expand the group.  

Demand for playing time has grown to the extent that, in addition to adding a third hour of field time 

on Sundays, discussion has begun about extending to a second location to accommodate the growing 

number of players. What began as a small group of soccer fans looking for a place to have a casual 

pick-up game has grown into a well-established, well-loved fellowship opportunity for several dozen 

“friends of Tab.”  
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
SUMMER SCHEDULE BEGINS JULY 1!
Mark your calendars and join us on Sunday mornings as our 
summer schedule begins on July 1. You won’t want to miss 
a single sermon, education class or fellowship with your 
friends at Tab!

8:00a - Communion Service
9:00a - Education Hour
10:00a - Summer Worship

OUR HIDDEN LIFE IN GOD DVD SERIES
Beginning Sunday, July 1, please join Pastor Oscar Clavel 
and Scott Reiger at 9:00a in the Parlor. They will lead a class 
on the meaning of discipleship that weaves together Biblical 
teaching, popular culture, science, scholarship and spiritual 
practices; revealing what it means to "apprentice" ourselves 
to Jesus. Using Jesus’ Sermon of the Mount as our 
foundation, we will explore ways to experience and be 
guided by God on a daily basis, resulting in a more authentic 
and dynamic faith. 

FRESH STOP PRODUCE
Fresh Stops this year will be the first and third Saturdays of 
each month through November. You may order your shares 
online at www.freshstop.org/tab or bring a check or cash to 
the Front Office. You pay $6 if you’re on SNAP, $12 if you’re 
lower income or $25. Your money is due by midnight on the 
Sunday before each Fresh Stop. Shares will be ready for 
pick up on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month from 
10:00a-11:00a. Contact: Sally John at sallybjohn@gmail.com

JOIN US FOR SMALL GROUPS -  WEDNESDAYS@TAB 
Join us on Wednesday evenings from July 11-August 15 for 
an evening of dinner, discussion and fellowship. We will 
meet in the Dining Room at 6:00p, then small groups will 
break out to discuss the InterVarsity Press study, The Four 
Great Loves. Contact: Paula Daum at paula.daum@tabpres. 
org or 317-923-5458, ext. 104

PORTRAITS OF JOY
Tab’s Women’s Ministry invites all women to a special eve-
ning on Friday, August 24, from 7:00p-9:00p in the Parlor. 
We will enjoy fellowship, worship, dessert, and best of all; 
hear different “Portraits of Joy.” What is it like to live a joy-
filled life in the midst of so much turmoil? Come hear God’s 
Word and enjoy the fellowship of other women. Feel free to 
bring a friend. Please RSVP to Lezlie Laxton at lezlie5291@ 
yahoo.com. Childcare may be provided. Please indicate if 
you will need a babysitter when responding. 

BENEVOLENCE FUND GOLF OUTING
Mark your calendars! Tab’s Annual Golf Outing will be held 
on Saturday, July 14, at Eagle Creek Golf Club. We’d love you 
to join as a golfer (individual or team), a hole sponsor, lunch 
only, or even through general support. Contact: Ben 
Donaldson at ben.donaldson@insourcemg.com or 
317-281-5227

RHYTHMS OF THE WORLD
It’s not too late to register your child for Tab’s first Rhythms 
of the World camp. This Inter-Cultural Music and Arts 
Summer Camp will take place on July 23-July27. If you have 
a student that is 7-12 years of age, they will not want to miss 
this exciting week as they experience the music, arts, sports 

and foods from different countries around the world. On 
Wednesday of camp week, we will be taking a field trip to 
The Peace Learning Center. Pavel Polanco-Safadit, a familiar 
face around Tab, is directing the camp and brings his, as well 
as others,' expertise for a fun-packed week. The camp is free 
and lunch will be provided each day. Registration forms are 
available in the Front Office or by contacting Matt Kauffman 
at matt.kauffman@tabpres.org or 317-923-5458, ext. 102. 
Want to help out? A number of chaperones are needed 
for our field trip on Wednesday as well as our daily camp 
experience. Please let Matt know if you are interested in one 
of our exciting opportunities!

MUSIC SYMPOSIUM FESTIVAL CHOIR
On the final evening of our Sacred Music Symposium Tab’s 
Sanctuary Choir, participants in the Symposium and the 
Indianapolis Chamber Orchestra will join together for a final 
concert presentation. This year the festival will conclude 
with performances of “Lux Aeterna” by Morten Lauridsen 
and ”Lux: The Dawn From on High” by Dan Forrest (one of 
our clinicians for this year’s Symposium!). You are invited to 
be a part of this special choir as we prepare for this special 
concert by joining us for two special summer rehearsals. The 
choir will meet on Saturday, July 21, from 10:00a until noon 
and again on Saturday, August 18, from 10:00a until noon. If 
you would like to join us for this special presentation, please 
contact Matt Kauffman at matt. kauffman@tabpres.org or 
317-923-5458, ext. 102 so that we have enough music for
everyone. We hope to see all of our Tab singers for this
special concert!

SACRED MUSIC SYMPOSIUM VOLUNTEERS
Again this year Tab will be hosting musicians from across the 
country for a three day conference on September 12, 13 & 14.  
Registrations are already coming in, but we need your help.  
In order to put our “best foot forward” we are in need of a 
number of volunteers to help greet, register participants, set 
up workshop rooms, assist with meals, usher for our special 
concerts, run shuttles between the hotel and Tab and 
generally present that wonderful gift of hospitality that Tab 
does so well. No musical ability is necessary, just a genuine 
smile and a helpful hand! If you would like to volunteer, 
please contact Mike O’Banyel at mike.obanyel@tabpres.org 
or 317-459-0560.

TAB'S ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE
If you want to donate items for Tab's Annual Rummage Sale, 
please bring the items to the Front Office beginning July 8, 
and anytime during the week. No furniture of any kind will be 
accepted this year. Preferred items are men's, women's and 
children's clothing, shoes, coats, jackets, toys, small 
appliances, dishes, glasses, pots, pans and other small 
household items. Items will be priced to sell by the 
Committee. No item will be priced above $10. The sale will 
be held on Saturday, July 28, 10:00a-2:00p in the Gym. If you 
want to volunteer to help during the rummage sale, please 
contact Paula Means at paula.means@tabpres.org or 
317-923-5458, ext. 130.

Office and Building Closed July 4

The church building will be closed on Wednesday, July 4, 
in observance of Independence Day.
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July 2018
Read Through the Bible

1 Mark 11:1-14 1 Kings 1 Hosea 4:1-5:4

2 Mark 11:15-33 1 Kings 2 Hosea 5:5-15

3 Mark 12:1-27 1 Kings 3 Hosea 6:1-7:2

4 Mark 12:28-44 1 Kings 4-5 Hosea 7:3-16

5 Mark 13:1-13 1 Kings 6 Hosea 8

6 Mark 13:14-37 1 Kings 7 Hosea 9:1-16

7 Mark 14:1-31 1 Kings 8 Hosea 9:17-10:15

8 Mark 14:32-72 1 Kings 9 Hosea 11:1-11

9 Mark 15:1-20 1 Kings 10 Hosea 11:12-12:14

10 Mark 15:21-47 1 Kings 11 Hosea 13

11 Mark 16 1 Kings 12:1-31 Hosea 14

12 1 Corinthians 1:1-17 1 Kings 12:32-13:34 Joel 1

13 1 Corinthians 1:18-31 1 Kings 14 Joel 2:1-11

14 1 Corinthians 2 1 Kings 15:1-32 Joel 2:12-32

15 1 Corinthians 3 1 Kings 15:33-16:34 Joel 3

16 1 Corinthians 4 1 Kings 17 Amos 1

17 1 Corinthians 5 1 Kings 18 Amos 2:1-3:2

18 1 Corinthians 6 1 Kings 19 Amos 3:3-4:3

19 1 Corinthians 7:1-24 1 Kings 20 Amos 4:4-13

20 1 Corinthians 7:25-40 1 Kings 21 Amos 5

21 1 Corinthians 8 1 Kings 22 Amos 6

22 1 Corinthians 9 2 Kings 1-2 Amos 7

23 1 Corinthians 10 2 Kings 3 Amos 8

24 1 Corinthians 11:1-16 2 Kings 4 Amos 9

25 1 Corinthians 11:17-34 2 Kings 5 Obadiah 1

26 1 Corinthians 12 2 Kings 6:1-7:2 Jonah 1

27 1 Corinthians 13 2 Kings 7:3-20 Jonah 2

28 1 Corinthians 14:1-25 2 Kings 8 Jonah 3

29 1 Corinthians 14:26-40 2 Kings 9 Jonah 4

30 1 Corinthians 15:1-34 2 Kings 10 Micah 1

31 1 Corinthians 15:35-58 2 Kings 11 Micah 2
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BEST WISHES
June 2 - Lindsay Stone & Nathan Wadley

June 3 - Sarah Fraser & David Kane

June 16 - Taylor Browning & Matthew Hand

June 23 - Heather Luzader & Joshua Gillespie

June 30 - Ashton Lyons & Alex Messer

WELCOME LITTLE ONES
Congratulations to Ben and Kelly Donaldson on the birth of 
their son, Weber Daniel Donaldson, on May 23. He is the 
grandson of Dan and Brenda Sweeney, and Bob and Kathy 
Donaldson; and to Andrew and Melissa King on the birth of 
their twin daughters, Hannah Jill King and Lydia Anne King, 
on May 29. They are the granddaughters of Eric and Anne 
King.

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY
The Tab Church family extends our sympathies to Dennis 
and Brook Johnson in the passing of Dennis's father, Paul 
Johnson, on April 15; to Louise Willson in the passing of her 
daughter, Debbie Brooks, on June 4; to the friends of Mary 
Jane Laatz in her passing on May 23; to Adina and Paul 
Coomes in the passing of Adina's brother, Roland Jarvinen, 
on May 23; to Dan, Amy, Grace and Sadie Rexroth in the 
passing of Dan’s father, Frank, on June 8; and to Nigel 
Foreman in the passing of his brother Harvey. Please keep 
these families in your thoughts and prayers. 

FINANCIAL REPORT
We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at 
Tab! 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
July

Jerry & Robin VanAuken (29 years) 
Jeff & Leah Crane (14 years) 
Carter & Suzie Booker (26 years) 
Bill & Nancy Gordon (22 years)
Scott & Kim Ledger (33 years) 
Drew & Becca Childs (11 years) 
John & Jen Thomas (23 years) 
Tom & Liz Strodtman (51 years) 
Kevin & Janet Burris (29 years) 
Terry & Jami Turman (12 years) 
Scott & Pat Carlson (41 years) 
James & Kathy Fowles (14 years) 
Rich & Kathy Gunn (48 years)
Charlton & Michelle Browning (24 years) 
John & Nancy Peterson (63 years) Brian 
& Cindy Verbarg (35 years) 

1
3
4
6

7
8

9
10
11
16

Income: 
YTD budgeted income: 
YTD actual income: 
Income exceeds budget by:

Expenses: 
YTD budgeted expenses: 
YTD actual expenses: 
Expenses under budget by:

$882,354 
$1,011,710 
$129,356

$982,276 
$949,140 

$33,136



ANNIVERSARIES (CONTINUED)
July

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
July

10

Christopher & Christy Whaley (20 years) 
Gene & Carolee Berry (37 years) 
Dennis & Karen Scamihorn (45 years) 
Daniel & Betsy Brunette (40 years) 
Don & Sara Heitman (40 years) 
Michelle & Timothy Schumm (7 years) 
Mark & Beth Ahearn (41 years) 
Frank & Sally Otte (49 years) 
Steve & Julie Scott (31 years) 
David Moudy & Amanda Foster-Moudy (3 years) 
John & Kristin Gable (39 years) 
Tom  & Nancy Schneider  (34 years) 
Rick & Patty Reel (41 years)
Jacob & Kristine Crouch (18 years) 

1

2

3

4

5

6

7
11
12

13

14

15

16

Karen Jefferies
Bill Peeler
Julie Scott
Pat Cracraft
Angela Braly
Katie McHugh
Keva Rop
Beth Ahearn
Dromo Darku
Emily Featherstone
Beth Buchanan
Betsy Keller
Brian Verbarg
Teresa Lubbers
Ray Featherstone
Paula Luzader
Melissa Grove
Alan McKenzie
Gale Wilkerson
Jeff Foster
Pat Carlson
Charlie Blum
Will Blum
Grant Gilroy
Rob Ladavac
Kathy Leslie
Robin Rees
Leah Crane
Gordon Dunne
Kenya Davis
Bill McGuire
William (Billy) Reel
Claire McClelland
Antonio Martin
Ellen Tovsky
Mike White
Kevin Burris

17

20

21

22

23

24

25
26

27
28
29

30

31

Daniel Dzubay
Katie Orr
Curtis Steger
John Peterson Jr.
Mary Ann Miller
Simeon Noel
Robin West
Trip Newell
Wrenne Taylor
Andy Bernlohr
Amy Martin
Rich Scales
Sally Sumpter
Isaac Howe
Landry Cramer
David Cantwell
Joni Heugel
Pat Ball
Bruce McDonald
Daniel Gushee
Debby Pardue
Glenn Hanley
Myron J. McKee Jr. 
Lauren Hughes
David Pike
Theo Sears
Jenny Buchanan-
  Schwanke
Jennifer Challis
Woody Ohrn
Chad Lynn
Jackson Flanagan
Joseph Kukolla III
Sandra Neely
Gene Berry

18

21
22

23

24
25

28

29
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